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June 6, 2023 

 

Reverse Mortgage Funding LLC 

c/o Compu Link Corporation dba Celink 

101 W Louis Henna Blvd, Ste. 310 

Austin TX 78728-1283 

 

Melissa Porter 

LOGS Legal Group, LLP 

1715 Yankee Doodle Rd, Ste 210 

Eagan MN 55121 

 

VIA EMAIL:  mporter@logs.com 

 

Holly Arnst 

153 Thomson Ave E 

West St Paul MN 55118 

 

VIA EMAIL:  holly.arnst@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Re:   Making Finding for the Remove or Repair of the Structure at 1722 Reaney Avenue 

 

Dear Interested Party, Ms. Porter & Ms. Arnst: 

 

Legislative Hearings were conducted in the above-referenced matter before Marcia Moermond, 

Legislative Hearing Officer, and she recommended that the City Council grant an additional 180 

days for the nuisance building to be abated by razing and removal or rehabilitation, as evidenced 

by issuance of a Certificate of Code Compliance.  

 

There will be a Legislative Hearing scheduled for Tuesday, June 27, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. in 

Room 330 City Hall at which DSI staff will present information on the current building 

conditions and progress toward abatement of the nuisance conditions.  However, record shows 

that a Certificate of Code Compliance was issued on May 10, 2023, therefore, this hearing will 

be cancelled and a resolution will be forwarded to the City Council indicating the nuisance 

conditions have been abated and the matter is closed. 

 

The City Council Public Hearing will be on Wednesday, July 19, 2023 at 3:30 p.m. in Room 

300 Council Chambers.   
 

 Sincerely, 

/s/ 

Mai Vang 

Legislative Hearing Coordinator 
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cc: Steve Magner, Code Enforcement Manager (DSI) 

Steve Ubl, Building Official (DSI) 

Nathan Bruhn, Building Inspector (DSI) 

Clint Zane, Building Inspector (DSI) 

 Joe Yannarelly, Vacant Building Supervisor (DSI) 

 Christine Boulware, Heritage Preservation Planner 

Vicki Sheffer, TISH Program Manager (DSI) 

Robert Humphrey, Vacant Building Inspector (DSI) 

 

 
  


